he start of a new year should represent new beginnings. As trite as this may sound, it is certainly the case for the Labour Bulletin, which will be undergoing a /make-over in the months ahead.

In the coming months, readers will begin to see some changes not only to the content and format, but also in the overall appearance of the publication (constructive criticism, comments and suggestions are welcomed and encouraged). This 'make-over' does not imply that the Bulletin's tradition will be lost. It will retain all those elements that made it a critical publication in the 1970s and 1980s. However, we are now operating in 2002 and the publication needs to increasingly cater to the changing needs of its market.

Throughout the Labour Bulletin's 28-year history it has always reflected, and often driven, the key debates of the day whether it be the registration debate or joining industrial councils to the future of the tripartite alliance and state asset restructuring.

The opening up of the South African economy has brought to the fore a whole range of new challenges for all stakeholders in the labour market. The Bulletin intends to capture these and ensure a forum continues to exist for open debate.

Turning to this, the first edition of the year, the Bulletin will be focusing on some of the key debates taking place amongst the unions in the Southern African region. The special report will look at the political challenges facing labour ' within the Southern African Development Community (SADC). The upcoming elections in



Zimbabwe will therefore, feature quite strongly with an assessment of the role played by labour in challenging President Robert Mugabe. The Zimbabwean unions found themselves split between their old allegiance to the ruling Zanu-PF and involvement in starting a new political party - the Movement for Democratic Change (MDC) - which might not necessary promote the interests of labour in the long term. This raises questions about the possibility, but little else at this stage, of a mass workers' party in SA.

Other articles will focus on the economy and the effect of the declining rand on workers; broader political developments within the inpartite alliance and the myriad of summits taking place this year. Readers will also notice new additions, such as an arts and culture section.

As the new editor, I look forward to the challenges this year brings for all of us.

> Reneé Grawitzky Editor

Copyright © Umanyano Publications All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be produced in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, including photocopying, without permission in writing from Umanyano Publications.

Published by Umanyano Publications cc 89/00595/23 • ISSN 0377-5429 • 7th floor, Heerengracht Building, 87 de Korte Street, Braamfontein • PO Box 3851, Johannesburg, 2000 South Africa • Phone: (011) 403-3075 • Fax: (011) 403-9873

- · e-mail: salb@icon.co.za · Editor: Reneé Grawitzky · Subscriptions and Marketing: Rugaya Rees Administrator: Jacquie Dintoe • Design and Production: Warren Parker and Drane Stuart
- Printed by: Natal Witness Commercial Printers Pty Ltd, Pietermantzburg Published since 1974

EDITORIAL BOARD - Cape Town: Johann Maree, Connie September - Durban: Deanne Collins, Ari Sitas, Imraan Valodia Johannesburg: Jane Barrett, Lasi Bethiehem, Chris Bonner, Phil Bonner, Sakhela Buhlungu, Avril Joffe, Bethuel Maserumule, Sarah Moscetse, Visi Athiapo, Tanya van Meelis, Karl von Holdt, Eddie Webster • Eastern Cape: Roger Southall - * International: Rob Lambert (Australia), Gay Seldmah (USA)